           WYLYE PARISH COUNCIL

	                                               RECORD OF POINTS AND DECISIONS ARISING FROM THE                                                                                                                                                                                                       

                                                                       PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

                                                            HELD ON THURSDAY 8 OCTOBER 2020 

                                   Website is:  http://www.southwilts.com/swcw-user/site/wylye-parish-council/


	                                                                               PRESENT

	Name
	                                Appointment

	Mr M Shuldham

Mrs L Cassels

Mr P Annetts

Mr P Williams

Mrs J MacDougall

Public: 3

All those present wore masks and adhered to social distancing guidelines.
	Chairman

Vice Chairman

Councillor

Councillor

Clerk




	Item
	Points/Decisions
	Action

	(a)          
	                                                      (b)
	(c)

	
	Public Forum

A complaint was received about the poor state of the road at Townsend.  A member of the public fell on the uneven tarmac and sustained bruising and pain to her back shoulders and knee.  She said she nearly fractured a bone and that the potholes and road surface were quite appalling and pose a danger to the public.  The Chairman  reported this issue on MyWiltsApp several weeks ago and  sent photos of every pothole  to Highways Dept who have stipulated  that  it does not meet their criteria for repairs and the work cannot be justified.  The Chairman expressed his sympathy and concern and asked if she would submit a report to the Parish Council so that it can be forwarded to Highways Dept to strengthen the case.  Afterall they have a duty of care and must provide a safe road surface for all members of the public to use. 

Mr T Cox explained that he wished to withdraw from organizing the Litter Pick Up next Spring but agreed to undertake the internal audit again next year.  The Chmn thanked him for successfully organising this event for so many years.  

Members were introduced to a new resident to the village and the Chairman welcomed her and thanked her for attending the meeting.
	

	39/20
	1. Apologies:  Cllr A Clarke
	

	40/20
	1.  2.   Declarations of Interest and Dispensations. – Ntr.
	

	41/20


	2.  3.   Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 21 July 2020 
3. These were proposed by Cllr PW, seconded by Cllr LC  and agreed. 
	

	42/20
	4. Report from Wilts Cllr Daley

None received.   However, Wilts Cllr Daley has agreed to make representation to Highways England over the request from the PC to improve and upgrade the warning signs on the slip road coming from the A36 to the A303 on the north side of the village which affects traffic emerging from the junction.  We await his response.
	Wilts Cllr Daley


	    43/20
	5. 5.  Highways Matters
6. Ref 21699603 – exit north of Wylye village – response from Highways England dtd 13/8

7.      Highways England have replied refusing to take any action to improve signage.  Although there have been some close encounters with vehicles approaching the T junction they will only act on accident figures.  Vehicles travelling along the slip way from the A36 to the A303 are travelling very fast and are not always aware they are joining a slip road or that vehicles will be emerging from the T junction at the north end of Wylye.  As nothing is being done to make improvements the Chmn suggested that the foliage should be cut back further to allow for maximum visibility.  The Clerk will notify Highways England and Wilts Cllr Daley.  

8. Village Road Maintenance – response from Wilts Highways Dept

 A further request for immediate remedial action will be sent to Wilts Highways Dept with particulars of the incident recounted above.  It should be emphasized that Wilts Council have a duty of care to provide a safe road surface.

     The Chmn will raise the issue at the Area Board Meeting and CATG.

CATG Issue:  20 mph speed limit & Wylye Village sign at Dinton entrance 

Kate Davey, Senior Highways Engineer Wilts Council confirmed that there are two options:  (i) the contribution required from the PC for the installation of the 20mph speed limit plus a village gate would be 25% of the overall estimate of £11,000 ie £2750  and (ii)  the installation  without the gate would be £9,000 giving a 25% contribution  of £2250.  The Chairman proposed the second option with the PC  making a payment of £2250.  Cllr PW seconded and all agreed.  The Clerk will notify Wilts Council.

The Chmn and Clerk will be attending the next CATG meeting to be held on 30 October when the item will be on the agenda.

The Chmn will pursue the request for a replacement sign at the Dinton entrance to the village.
	Clerk

Chmn
Clerk

Chmn

	    44/20
	6. Sewage System – Wessex Water update

Wessex Water were unable to take remedial action because of the COVID situation and the dry weather this summer resulted in low water levels and they were unable to assess leakage.  Now that rainfall amounts have increased they should be able to conduct a survey and Cllr PW will make contact with the team leader next week.

Cllr PW explained that the foul water and clean water mix and back up from the water meadows in to the pipes, as water levels rise.  It was suggested that a quote for a survey from another company could be obtained but it is the responsibility of Wessex Water who have a duty of care, particularly as it is a public health issue.
	Cllr PW

	    45/20
	7. Children’s Playground Maintenance – follow-up action on inspection report

As previously agreed, Cllr PA has removed 2 tree trunks from the play area which were disintegrating and might have caused a hazard. Toby James will be submitting an invoice for cutting up the wood. The swing needs re-painting and the rubber matting requires fastening in order to prevent slippage. Mr R Carpenter will replace the wooden slatts on the metal bench and one rung on the ladder needs replacing.  The chairman proposed budgeting £100 for timber costs and so a total of £200 for the work.  All agreed
	Cllr PA/Chmn

	     46/20

    
	8.  Planning

20/06901/TCA Two Gates, Fore St, Wylye – T1 Acer Griseum (Paper – Bark Maple) fell.   No comment.

20/06873 & 20/07470/LBC  Lovett House, Fore St, Wylye, BA12 ORQ

Replace existing kitchen extension and roof lights.  No comment.

20/08352/LBC The Manor Farmhouse, Fisherton de la Mere BA12 OPY

New external swimming pool and formation of new doorway within property.  Comments by 29/10.  No comment.
20/07872/Ful Land at Green Lane, Townsend, Wylye, BA12 ORY

Erection of storage barn.  Comments by 22/10/20 
	Chmn/CllrPA

	     47/20
	9. Finance.

(i)   Balance in the Treasurer’s Account as per bank statement 25 Sept 2020:  £12,821.80.  No unpresented cheques.

(ii)   Cheque to be paid:  Moss Garden Services for grass cutting inv 10085:  £240 and inv 10097:  £120.   Total  £360.

(iii)    Budget – a copy of accounts was circulated and considered.  The following budgetary recommendations were proposed and it will be updated and circulated to members:  £250 should be budgeted for training in the next FY for new members following the Local Elections.  Some play equipment is being repaired this year, so £500 could be budgeted for the next FY.  Wilts Council assess the cost of installation of the speed limit to the PC to be £2,250. Cllrs confirmed they would continue to support the Youth Club if required to do so.   After consideration, it was resolved that the PC should request a precept for 2021-22 of £8,000.  All agreed.
(iv)     Grants for consideration.   It was confirmed that the PCC will not apply this FY.   

No other requests have been received.                                                 
	.

Clerk

	 48/20
	10.  Matters for Parish Steward

The Chmn will pursue action to repair the potholes in Townsend.  The gate post beside the hand gate on the footpath to Fisherton was broken and when reported to the Chmn he contacted the landowner and action has been taken to repair it.  
	Chmn



	49/20
	11. Correspondence

HM Lord Lieutenant of Wiltshire, Mrs Sarah Troughton, sent the Chairman an official  card to thank all those in the community who have worked  so hard during this extraordinary and challenging period during the past few months of the pandemic.  This will be placed on the noticeboard.    
	Clerk

	     50/20
	12. Wyvern Hall update – Street Party
Cllr LC reported that the planned Street Party in September was cancelled due to      COVID 19.  Keep fit classes are held on line at present and no events have taken place in the Hall since the pandemic began.  The Gov guidelines are extensive but it is hoped that a coffee morning can be held for those who are missing social contact in the village.  Other suggestions for the future, include a theatre group which could be organised as an evening class.  
	

	   51/20
	 13.        Local Elections May 2021
The Clerk circulated the timetable for the last elections held in 2017 so that members could gain some understanding of the likely timeframe.  It will be useful to know who wishes to stand again for re-election and to encourage interest in the community from new applicants.  Some discussion took place.
	

	   52/20
	14.      Items for the Website/Messenger

Thank you card from HM Lord Lieutenant, Elections 2021, Wessex Water update, 20mph speed sign installation, village road repairs, Highways England response, playground repairs, date of next meeting.
	

	   53/20
	15.  Date of the next Parish Council Meeting
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Thursday 7 January 2021 at 7pm in the Wyvern Hall.   During the present health crisis and as government guidelines are apt to alter an interim meeting or zoom meeting can be proposed if required.

	

	
	Date:                                                      Chairman:
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